
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU  
campus. All sacramental events take place at 

St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

Happy 26th Sunday in Ordinary Time, 
 

Our second reading today from Saint Paul's letter to Timothy tells us to 
pursue righteousness, devotion, faith, love, patience and gentleness.  
Compete well for the faith.  God wants us to be active in our faith.  To live 
with the virtues that Jesus demonstrated for us when he walked on the earth 
and taught by word and example. 
 

I would like to encourage each of you to consider attending the upcoming 
Koinonia retreat which is scheduled for the weekend of October 21st-23rd.  
On the retreat you will listen to talks given by fellow parishioners about how 
Jesus is working in their lives in the areas of faith, love, gentleness and 
patience.  You will have a chance to develop a closer and more personal 
relationship with Jesus and with others in our parish community who are 
walking the walk as well as others who are seeking to walk the walk. 
 

During the retreat there will be talks on Sacred Scripture, the Paschal 
Mystery, God is Love, Christian Living, Signs and Sacraments, Prayer and 
the Call to Holiness.  There will also be several activities that will help you 
understand just how much Jesus loves you as well as time to reflect on what 
Jesus may be calling you to do for him and his mission. 
 

As Paul told Timothy, we are to pursue righteousness.  Attending the 
Koinonia retreat would be a very good way to pursue and not just sit back. 
For more information or to register for the retreat call me, Deacon Kermit, at 
the Parish Office.  My direct line is 441-4903. 
 

On another note, if you are a man from the ages of 30 to 60 who is open to 
learning more about the Diaconate Program in the Diocese of Crookston I 
encourage you to call me and attend the upcoming Come & See Orientation.  
This session will be on October 16th at St. Joseph's Church in Red Lake 
Falls. 
 

May God bless and keep you, 
From the desk of Deacon Kermit 



Monday, Sept 26 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Bobbi Ann Evans     

Tuesday, Sept 27 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Roger Lehmann        

Wednesday, Sept 28 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Emma Kassa 
 

Thursday, Sept 29 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Leo Kueber 
 

Friday, Sept 30 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Irene Mack 
 

Saturday, Oct 1 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, Oct 2 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Bea Schulke 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Marge Seitz 
11:00 AM Mass: +Lucille Buretta Culshaw 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Don Hensrud 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For September 26 to October 2 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of September 26 to October 2 

Monday, Sept 26 
  8:05 Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm) 
 

Tuesday, Sept 27 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  3:10 PM 4th/5th Grade Volleyball  
  7:00 PM Sacristan/Captain Training (Church) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Newman M&M (Cafeteria)    

Wednesday, Sept 28 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal (Church) 
  4:00 PM Teen Choir Rehearsal (Church) 
  6:30 PM First Reconciliation Parent Session (Social Hall)          

Thursday, Sept 29 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:10 PM 4th/5th Grade Volleyball 
  3:15 PM Bible Study-Consoling the Heart of Jesus (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:00 PM Evangelization Task Force Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)          

Friday, Sept 30 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM Bible Study-The Psalms (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, Oct 1 
10:00 AM Blessing of Pets (Rectory lawn) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Oct 2 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)  
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Life Teen Event (Gym) 

Monday, Sept 26 
● Jb 1:6-22 
● Ps 17:1bcd,2-3,6-7 
● Lk 9:46-50 
 

Tuesday, Sept 27 
● Jb 3:1-3,11-17,20-23 
● Ps 88:2-8 
● Lk 9:51-56 
 

Wednesday, Sept 28 
   ● Jb 9:1-12,14-16 
   ● Ps 88:10b-15 
   ● Lk 9:57-62 
 

   Thursday, Sept 29 
● Dn 7:9-10,13-14 
● Ps 138:1-5 
● Jn 1:47-51 

Friday, Sept 30 
● Jb 38:1,12-21;40:3-5 
● Ps 139:1-3,7-10,13-14b 
● Lk 10:13-16 
 

 

Saturday, Oct 1 
● Jb 42:1-3,5-6,12-17 
● Ps119:66,71,75,91,125,130 
● Lk 10:17-24 
 

Sunday, Oct 2 
● Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4 
● Ps 95:1-2,6-9 
● 2 Tm 1:6-8,13-14 
● Lk 17:5-10 

Taste of Faith 
 

                                                                                                  
  
                     

                   See you TODAY at the Fall Festival! 
 

                                             Sunday, September 25th 
                                                   10 AM to 2:30 PM 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on October 16.  Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Helen Eggert and Peter Phelp. May they find rest 
and peace, and may their families find comfort in 
God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE FAITH FORMATION 

FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place  
(Chapel) on Saturday, October 1 at 10:30 AM. If you know  
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please 
call/text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692. 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Casey & Mary  
Ann Vilandre, who are celebrating  
60 years of marriage on September 26!  
John & Mae Polo are celebrating 40  
years of marriage on September 25! Also best 
wishes to Bob & Karin Revering who are cele-
brating 25 years of marriage on September 28! 

Two First Reconciliation Parent Sessions will be held: Wednes-
day, September 28 at 6:30 PM or Thursday, October 6 at 5:30 
PM at the Social Hall.  These sessions are for parents who will be 
preparing their child (2nd grade or older) for First Reconciliation 
this year.  It is the policy of the Diocese of Crookston that the 
reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation precedes the re-
ception of First Eucharist.  Parents may delay the reception of 
the Sacraments if they feel their child is not ready to receive 
them.  Child must be registered in Faith Formation or St. Philip’s 
School.  A parent must attend one of the sessions in order for 
the child to receive the sacrament, regardless if you have  
attended a session in the past.  This is a parent only session.  
The session includes an overview of the sacrament and the 
preparation program and will last approximately an hour and a 
half.  These sessions will be the only parent session offered for 
First Reconciliation this year.  Contact Kris Jensen if you have 
questions at 441-4944.   

UPCOMING KOINONIA WEEKEND 
Mark your calendar now and plan to attend the upcoming 
Koinonia Retreat.  The retreat is coming up October 21st-
23rd.  This is a wonderful retreat experience with talks given  
on Sacred Scripture, Christian Living, the Sacraments and 
Prayer.  You will have the opportunity to get to know others  
from our parish community and how Jesus fits into their busy 
lives.  Koinonia is the Greek word for community so on the 
weekend we will build a community of believers and also  
develop a closer relationship with Jesus.  For more information  
or to register call Deacon Kermit at 441-4903. 

NIGHTLIGHTS 
Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone 
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly 
meeting at 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, September 26, 2016 in the 
St. Kateri Room at St. Philips Church, 7th Street and Beltrami 
Ave. With questions, please call 218.444.4262. 

Faith Formation Registration for 2016-2017 
– Grades 1 - 11 
Did you miss Faith Formation Registration last 
week??  It’s not too late to register – Contact Kris 
Jensen at 441-4944 or Luke Alexander 441-4908 for 
additional information!  

Preschool Sunday School will be held during the 
9:00 AM Mass starting in October! 
Registration is still being taken.  Four openings 
remain in the three-four year old class and eight 
openings in the four-five year old class.  Preschool 
Sunday School is for children ages three by 
September 1, 2016, four year olds and five year olds 
not in Kindergarten.  Please register as soon as possible.  
Contact Kris Jensen 441-49444 to register or stop by the Parish 
Office for a registration form. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Leaders are needed.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word is held during 
the 9:00 a.m. Mass.  Leaders will be grouped 
in teams of two or could lead as a family.  
Leaders are assigned a weekend a month (or 
less depending upon how many leaders we 
have) to lead a group of Kindergarten and 

First graders who attend the 9:00 Mass in making the Sunday 
Gospel reading relevant to their lives and experiences.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word leaders must be available at the 
beginning of Mass to lead the students out of Mass following 
the opening prayer and return the children to Mass after the 
Prayers of the Faithful.  Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 for 
additional information. 

The children in Elementary Faith Formation Need 
You to share Your Faith With Them. Our gift of 
passing on the faith is a blessing to them.  You 
will make a great difference in their lives!We 
are looking for adults or High School Seniors to 
be Catechists in our Elementary Faith Formation 
for 1st Grade and 3rd Grade.   An easy to use 
catechist manual and great web site helps the 
catechist in preparing and presenting the lesson.  Elementary 
Faith Formation is held on Wednesday, 6:30 – 7:45, October – 
April.  Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 or 
kjensen@stphilipsbemidji.org for additional information. 



 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  Sept 17          5:30 PM                211_____    
 Sept 18             7:30 AM                 185_____ 
 Sept 18            9:00 AM              404_____ 
 Sept 18         11:00 AM                            286   _  _ 
   Sept 18                6:30 PM                                 106__ _ _ 

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00 

Week #12 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 9/18/2016) 

Envelopes  $    12,513.00     
EFT Env.  $      7,682.50 
Loose Plate  $      1,130.54 
Children’s      $           58.01 
Total                 $   21,384.05 

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“Indeed, mercy is the central nucleus of the Gospel 
message; it is the very name of God, the Face with which he 
revealed himself in the Old Covenant and fully in Christ 
Jesus, the incarnation of creative and redemptive love.”  
                                                           ~ Pope Benedict XVI 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

September 24/25 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please  
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant to 
notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call Blake Quick 
at the Parish Office, 441-4907 and we will arrange for a visit. 
Thanks to you for caring about your parish family! 

Ø Did you see the parade of St. Philip’s School supporters as 
they walked, biked, ran, rode, scooted, or bladed as part of 
our annual Marathon? Over two hundred participants were 
involved. Thanks, Everyone, for being part of this event. 
Also, thank you to the Knights of Columbus who helped the 
group cross streets, provided a water break, and served a 
delicious hot dog meal following the event. Last Saturday 
was a great time together.  Families have until Friday,  

   September 30, to turn in their pledges/donations. Help us  
   reach our goal of $12,000.  
 

Ø It’s Fall Festival weekend and A Taste of Faith permeates 
the facility. Join us for the fun and excitement.  

 

Ø The fifth graders from Ms. Zimmermann’s class will lead this 
week’s school Mass on Wednesday, September 28, at 8:40 
AM. Please pray with us. 

 

Ø There is a meeting for parents of students preparing to 
receive their first reconciliation on Wednesday, September 
28, at 6:30 PM.  

 

Ø We have school on Monday, October 3, but other Bemidji 
Area Schools do not. Therefore, there is no bus 
transportation available that day. Thank you, Parents, for 
getting your children to and from school on the 3rd. The 8th 
graders will end their day at St. Philip’s on that day, too. 

 

Ø The sixth graders will be attending a STAR (Students 
Teaching Attitudes of Respect) workshop at Concordia 
Language Village the first week of October. With the 
information and techniques they learn there, the students 
will plan lessons to share with students in grades K-4. What 
better way is there to learn than to teach – it’s kids teaching 
kids. 

 

Ø On Friday, October 7, our seventh and eighth graders will 
be part of a NET (National Evangelization Team) Retreat 
offered here at St. Philip’s.    

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2016-2017. Go to: www.crookston.org and following the 
prompts for Safe Environment. [You may have to “refresh” 
your cache once or twice.] This certification must be done 
annually and BEFORE you volunteer.  

POSITION OPENING 
 

St. Philip’s Parish has an opening for a 1/2 time Director of 
Stewardship and Development.   
 

The Director of Stewardship/Development is responsible for  
the stewardship program and increasing the number and quality  
of opportunities for parishioners and other donors to give to  
the good works of St. Philip's Church and School while showing 
them the means and reason to do so. It is the charge of the 
Director of Stewardship/Development to plan and lead activities 
that will contribute to meeting the short and long-range  
objectives of St. Philip's Church and School. These activities will 
consist of program of planning, public relations and charitable 
giving concepts. Minimum requirements; Bachelor’s degree in 
Business, Management, Marketing, Communications or Public 
Relations or other related field or five years or more experience  
in fundraising, marketing, public relations and or 
communications, strong organizational skills with attention to 
detail and accuracy, with an ability to form teams of volunteers 
and provide clear directions. Proficiency with computers and 
office compatible software is important. This position requires 
background checks. Send a resume and letter of interest to  
Search Committee – Director of Development The Church of  
St. Philip 702 Beltrami Ave NW Bemidji, MN 56601.  

On Saturday, October 1st, St. Philip’s will 
have a blessing of all your furry four-legged 
friends. Bring your pets to the Rectory lawn 
by 10 AM for the blessing! 



This event is free & open to all 7th-8th graders!  

Join us for a fun day with these NET Team missionaries from  
all over the U.S. as they share with you, through games, skits, 
dramas, testimonies & Small Group discussion, why they have 
each chosen to live out their faith as young Catholic Christians. 

  Friday, October 7  -  9 AM to 3 PM at St. Philip’s 

Contact Luke    Office: 218-441-4908    Email: lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org 

NET Retreat Day 2016!  

***If you would be interested in being a host family to 2 or 
more NET Team members, contact Luke for more information. 
Host families are needed for Thurs, Oct 6 and Fri, Oct 7. You 
would be responsible for providing breakfast and dinner, and 
possibly transportation to St. Philip’s Friday morning.  

 
 

14th Annual Meatball Dinner and Silent Auction 
 

Sunday, October 2 from 11:00 to 2:00 PM at Trinity Lutheran 
Church. Menu: Meatball dinner with all the trimmings, pie, and 
beverage. Adults, $10. Children 6-12, $5. Children 5 & under, 
FREE. 123 29th Street NE, Bemidji. 

   D.O.C. High School Youth Rally 
 

Faith and fun with 400+ teens from parishes all over the Diocese of Crookston.  
Event includes: popular speakers,  Sonar worship band (from Steubenville),  

dancing, basketball tournament, games, and a whole lot more.  
 

The Bus will leave at 7:00 AM from St. Philip’s Church parking lot. 
 

       When: Thursday, October 20, 2016 
Where: Ada, Minnesota 

Time: 7:00 AM - 9:00 PM 
     Cost: $50   *Checks payable to St. Philip’s  

 

      Return form (provided at FF registration) and payment by Thursday, October 12th. 
Additional forms available at the Parish Office.  

 

WORLDWIDE 40 DAYS FOR LIFE FALL CAMPAIGN  
BEGINS THIS WEDNESDAY! 

 

September 28 – November 6, 2016 
 

Minnesota has five cities participating:  Duluth, Mankato,  
Rochester, St. Cloud & St. Paul.  To subscribe to receive emails 
for the latest breaking news, devotionals, and prayers from  
40 Days for Life:  www.40daysforlife.com.  For suggestions or 
questions on what you can do locally:  Call 218-368-9019. 
 

“Among all things that are lovable, there is one that is more lovable 
than the rest, and that most lovable of all things is life.”   
                                                                           -St. Anthony of Padua 

Stand Down for Veterans 
 

Stand Down for Veterans will be held on Wednesday, 
September 28th from 8 AM to 2 PM at the Bemidji Curling Club. 
Free continental breakfast and lunch will be served.  This event 
is open to all veterans, with many valuable services offered 
throughout the day, so plan to attend! 

YOU ARE INVITED… 
 

The Board of Directors of Village of Hope invite you for an 
Open House on Tuesday, October 25. The address is 525  
Mississippi Ave., Bemidji.  
 

Village of Hope provides self worth and independence through 
the provision of temporary shelter and supportive services for 
families experiencing homelessness. Call Sandy at 751-0722 
with any questions. 

DIACONATE "Come & See" 
 

The Office of the Diaconate will sponsor  two inquiry sessions 
for men interested in learning more about the Permanent Di-
aconate in the Diocese of Crookston.  One session will be held 
on October 16th at St. Joseph's Parish Center in Red Lake Falls 
(112 Edward Ave); the other session will be held on January 
22nd at Holy Rosary in Detroit Lakes (1043 Lake Ave).  Each  
session will run from 2-5pm.  No RSVP is required.  If you have 
questions you can contact Fr. Bob Schreiner at 
rschreiner@crookston.org or call: 218 253 2188. 

ARE YOU REGISTERED WITH THE PARISH? 
 

There are many parishioners who have been attending St. 
Philip’s Parish for years and did not know that there is an  
official registration process. If you have not received any 
mailings or other correspondence from us, there is a good 
possibility that you are not yet registered with the parish. 
Please stop by the Parish Office any weekday, or by the 
Information Station on the weekends to fill out a simple card. 



St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

The Lions Clubs of Bemidji sponsor a 
collection year ‘round for their Lions Sight 
programs.  The used eyeglasses are 
collected and sent to Wisconsin for 
central refurbishing and distribution 
where they are needed locally and world-wide. 
 

If you have used eyeglasses and would like to contribute to a 
worthy cause, drop them off in the basket located on the shelf 
below the bulletin board by the parking lot entrance, or call 
Angel Krigbaum, 444-4411 or email angelk@paulbunyan.net. 

 Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
               Northwest Minnesota Ministry  

"Marriage is more than a fleeting fashion; it is of enduring 
importance." - Pope Francis.  The next Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Weekends are Dec 2-4, 2016 in Hermantown, MN 
and Mar 24-26, 2017 in Baxter, MN. Early registration is highly 
recommended.  For more information visit our website 
at: northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy 
at applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496. 

It is very important to note our Council meeting nights have 
changed for this year to the Third Tuesday of the Month.  In 
October however, the meeting is Monday, October 10th 
(Columbus Day) with the Rosary starting at 6:10 PM and Mass at 
6:30PM, with Dinner and meeting to follow.      

Our Council just completed a very successful year where we were 
recognized at the state level for excellence.  Through a national 
KC Ultra sound Grant Project during the last year our Council 
purchased an $11,000.00-dollar ultra sound for the local 
Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center in Bemidji.  We undertook 
the management of the highly successful KC Walleye Classic this 
summer which gave our Council great exposure in the community 
and increased our ability to be more generous to our charities.  
And we have continued to grow as a vibrant, interesting and 
exciting organization. 
 

If you drove by Holy Cross Cemetery last weekend you would 
have seen about 20 Knights and family members working to saw 
up the piles of downed trees and clean up the remaining mess in 
the grave yard.  Just one example of how the KC’s are involved in 
service projects to help the church, school and community. 
 

I would like to congratulate our Council and all our members on a 
very successful past year as we look forward to the new Council 
year. 
 

Any Catholic gentleman interested in exploring membership in 
the Knights is welcome to attend our meetings on the third 
Tuesday of each month at St. Philip’s.   
 

Phil Hodapp, Grand Knight 

Check Us Out on Social Media! 
 

St. Philip’s is now on Facebook and Twitter! 
Don’t forget to stop by our Facebook page at St 
Philips Catholic Church and give us a like! Keep 
in touch with everything going on at the Parish, 
and even learn about the Saint of the Day! 
 

Follow us on Twitter @StPhilipsBJI and use 
#StPhilipsBJI on all your posts to help spread  
the Word of Jesus Christ on Social Media! 

Interested in joining a Bible Study? 
 

V Consoling the Heart of Jesus began Sept 8th at 3:15 PM in 
the St. Kateri Room. Please come and join this vibrant 
group as they discuss several of the spiritual exercises of 
St. Ignatius that will awaken your soul to Christ in others. 
Gain a deep, but humble understanding of the principles 
of holiness.  

 

V Psalms began Sept 9th at 1:30 PM in the St. Kateri Room. 
Inspired by the Holy Spirit, the psalms are at the heart of 
the Bible; prayers from God that help us learn to pray. 
Their works captivate the imagination and draw us into a 
deeply person encounter with God. 

 

V The Prophets will begin on Oct 10 at 5:45 PM in the St. 
Gregory the Great Room.  In this bible study, you will 
discover who the prophets were, what their message was, 
and why they are important to us. See how their powerful 
words speak to us today, shedding light on our faith and 
our lives. 

 

See Blake for more details, 218-441-4907 or email at 
bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Diocesan Marriage Celebration Day 
 

Married couples, widows and widowers are invited to join 
Bishop Michael J. Hoeppner for the 21st Annual Marriage  
Celebration Day on Sunday, October 2nd, 2016 at the 
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, Crookston.  Mass 
will begin at 2:30 followed by a reception & meal.  Married 
couples will receive a special blessing from Bishop 
Hoeppner and all will join in celebrating the vocation of 
marriage and in praying for marriage and family life.  You 
are requested to RSVP by Sept 19th by either calling 218-
281-4533 or online at http://www.crookston.org/offices/
marriagefamily/home. 

 “My child, remember that you received what was good during 
your lifetime while Lazarus likewise received what was bad; but 
now he is comforted here, whereas you are tormented.  More-
over, between us and you a chasm is established…” 
                                                                         ~Luke 16:25-26 
 

When God created the world He declared that it was good and 
He gave it to all mankind for us to enjoy.  However, over the 
years we have created a chasm between those who have great 
gifts and those who do not.  In today’s Gospel we see that with 
our own generosity we must bridge that gap between those 
who have much and those who have little or we may find  
ourselves on the wrong side of the chasm in the next life. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of October 1/2 

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org / 218-441-4905. 

  
 Oct 1, 5:30 PM 

  
27th Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Oct 2, 7:30 AM 
  

27th Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Oct 2, 9:00 AM 
  

27th Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Oct 2, 11:00 AM 
  

27th Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Oct 2, 6:30 PM 
  

27th Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Jennifer Leisenheimer Mark Studer Maryhelen Chadwick Blake Quick 
 (sub req.) 

LECTOR 
Peggy Neumann 
Roger Heger  
(sub req.) 

Sue Bruns 
Darla Sathre 

Kay Mack 
Mark Studer 

Luke Alexander 
Sue Hengel 

Blake Quick  
(sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Joe Czapiewski Carol Schneider Cheryl Krystosek  
Larson 

Laura Hansen Robb Naylor 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Evelyn Cordts 
Alex Hartmann 
Helen Bartlett 

Andrew Dondelinger 
Emily Dondelinger 
Abby Arel 

Bridget Westrum 
Luke Rud 
Aria Gish 

Joshua Nyberg 
Lily Larson 
Paulo Tinsay 

Leo Mathews 
Mary Beth Matthews 
Charlie McCalip 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Walter Schuiling Stephen Steele Joe Bofferding Robb Naylor 

EMHC 

Cyndy Scanlan 
Laura Schwindt 
Betty Lindy 
Roslyn Hanson 
Deborah Millard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Susan Dondelinger 
April Boucher 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Barry Karpinski 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Brent Rud 
Theresa Steele 
Leslie Downs 
Marilynne Hodapp 
Ashlea McMartin 
Tracie Walter 
Dan Shea 
HELP NEEDED 
Trish Brewinski (sub 
req.) 

Courtney Haskins 
Jamie Hoffman 
Jennifer Noble 
Luke Alexander 
Patty Nagle 
Amy Bofferding 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Blake Quick  
(sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Glen Laginess 
HELP NEEDED 
Mark Moris 
Mary Dufault 

Timothy Wiltse 
James Wiltse 
Jim Gavin 
Gary Bruns 

Larry Mack 
Mike Headlee 
Jerry Downs 
Bob Schlichting 

Barbara Fitzgerald 
Hank Imsande 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Dianne Dockendorf 
Matt Dockendorf 

Phil Hodapp 
Marilynne Hodapp 
June Aitken 
Bob Aitken 

Maureen Holmstrom 
Neal Holmstrom 
Carol Rettinger 
Don Rettinger 

  

GREETER Kathy LeMoine 
Lois Jenkins 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Darlene Weber 
Marian Evans 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Trish Brewinski  
(sub req.) 

Gary Johnson 
Vickie Johnson 

Jack McCalip 
Maggie McCalip 









 


